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Turn Restriction Pilot Project for Meyers 
1 message 

EDC COB <edc.cob@edcgov.us> 

Allen, Leona <lallen@mail.ltcc.edu> Tue, Sep 29, 2020 at 8:09 PM 
To: "bosone@edcgov.us" <bosone@edcgov.us>, "bostwo@edcgov.us" <bostwo@edcgov.us>, "bosthree@edcgov.us" 
<bosthree@edcgov.us>, BOS Four <bosfour@edcgov.us>, "bosfive@edcgov.us" <bosfive@edcgov.us>, EDC Board of 
Supervisors <edc.cob@edcgov.us> 
Cc: "Allen, Leona" <lallen@mail.ltcc.edu> 

Honorable El Dorado County Board of Supervisors; 

I was intending on attending your October 6th meeting to make this statement in person, but will be out of 
town. 

This letter is to implore you to implement the Turn Restriction Pilar Project in Meyers as soon as possible. 
Waiting until next spring will just bring misery and danger (again) to the residents of the North Upper 
Truckee neighborhoods. It is especially imperative that they be set in place during the winter months, when 
North Upper Truckee is lined with vehicles trying to circumvent the Meyers chain control station . The lack 
of traction control on their tires causes them to spin out, and we end up with the only road in and out of 
our neighborhood being closed for hours. Worse yet, emergency vehicles cannot reach us. 

For those Supervisors who are not from Tahoe, please visit us on a snowy Sunday or holiday Monday to 
watch this for yourself. It will allow you to see why our residents are so desperate. 

Sincerely, 

Leona Allen 
Meyers 
530-314-0321 




